Village of Bellwood

 Meeting Minutes ~ March 2nd, 2020
The Village of Bellwood Board of Trustees held its regular meeting on March 2nd, 2020 at the Village Auditorium. Mel Bomar, chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. with Joyce Napier, Connie Scholz, Scott Romshek, and Jeremy Junck, Also in attendance was Angie Wellman & Paul Nickolite.
The chairman stated that the open meetings law is in effect and a copy is posted on the auditorium wall. Notice of this meeting was published in the usual manner. The pledge of allegiance was said.
The minutes of the February 3rd meeting were up for approval. Connie motioned to approve the minutes and Jeremy seconded.  A roll call vote was taken, this motion passed with all in favor. 
The March receipts and the bills were read. Jeremy motioned and Scott seconded to pay the bills as read.  A roll call vote was taken, this motion passed with all in favor.
Bills and prepaid bills were as follows:

	Bank of the Valley
	-525.93

	Bank of the Valley
	-696.95

	United States Treasury
	-1,470.64

	Nebraska Department of Revenue
	-688.50

	ACE Hardware
	-15.08

	Angie Wellman
	-35.00

	Bellwood Ampride
	-314.05

	Butler Co. Treasurers Office
	-1,000.00

	Butler County Welding
	-94.95

	Card Services
	-640.59

	Columbus Telegram
	-61.86

	Core & Main
	-2,568.00

	Eakes Office Supply
	-229.95

	MARC
	-447.50

	Moravec & Associates CPA, P.C.
	-157.50

	Mr. Ray Sueper
	-100.05

	Nebraska Public Health Environmental Lab
	-252.00

	One Call Concepts, Inc.
	-0.77

	Pinnacle Agency
	-4,914.00

	Titan Machinery-Omaha
	-183.40

	USA Blue Book
	-172.68

	Verizon Wireless
	-87.50

	Waste Connections of Nebraska
	-145.00

	Windstream
	-343.40

	Butler County Rural Public Power
	-3,365.30

	One Call Concepts, Inc.
	-2.30


The sheriff was here to give a report and answer questions.

Dave Hough was here representing Bellwood Daze. He wanted approval for the Bellwood Daze celebration this year on July 31st, August 1st and 2nd. Scott motioned and Joyce seconded to approve this year’s Bellwood Daze celebration. A roll call vote was taken, this motion passed with all in favor. Angie has already emailed our insurance but will follow up to see if our liability policy covers volunteers for the race. 
Armor coat bids were opened. The Road Guy bid $1.36 a sq. yd. with the Village to furnish the gravel. Topkote bid $1.67 sq. yd. but didn’t say who furnished the gravel. After discussion, Angie will call Topkote to see who furnished the gravel. Joyce motioned and Jeremy seconded to go ahead with the lowest bid after checking on the gravel. A roll call vote was taken, this motion passed with all in favor.
Marque updates were given. We received two quotes for new signs, one from Tri-city Signs for $26,958.90 and another from Love Signs for $17,896.48. After discussion, Angie will call to get more info on the sign from Love to see about warranty and what all the sign can do. This will be tabled until next month.

Paul gave an update on the treatment plant. 
There being no further business, Jeremy motioned and Scott seconded to adjourn. A roll call vote was taken, this motion passed with all in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.
Angie Wellman, Clerk
